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Hafa Adai Black Sheep, 

 

I hope everyone is having great success with their ‘new year’s resolution(s)’.  The new year brings new challenges for us 
all.  Continue to keep our love ones abroad in your hearts and prayers… 

 

The latest update for Real ID Act once again has been extended to:  1 October, 2020 for boarding commercial aircraft and 
visiting federal facilities or a military base. 

 

The Alaska State Archery Association (ASAA) indoor tournament schedule is set to begin next month.  Please check their 
website for dates and locations of various shoots. 

 

Black Sheep will be hosting the State 3 Spot, State 5 Spot, and the Northwestern Indoor Sectional tournament. We are 

looking for volunteers to help manage these events.  We need score keepers, a caller, and a judge for these shoots.  No 
experience is required.  Sign-up sheets for shooting and volunteering are posted on the bulletin board at the indoor range.   

 

If you require a work party, this is a great opportunity to fulfill a work party commitment.   
 

The Alaskan Bowhunters Association (ABA) Annual Banquet and Fundraiser is: 6 April 2019 at the down town Hilton 

Hotel.  If you are interested in assisting with the banquet or looking for tickets to attend, please contact the ABA.  

 
Big Game Certificates of Achievement and Curt Lynn Arrowhead Awards must be received by: 10 March 2019 to be 

considered.  Download the form off the ABA website. 

 
Governor Tags include: D3203/204 Delta Dall Sheep, DX001/003 Nunivak Island Muskox, and DC590 Talkeetna 

Caribou. 

 
The ABA is largely involved in getting bow hunting legislation passed and/or stopped, whichever is in our best interest.  

Please come out and demonstrate your support… 

 

 
/SIGNED// 

Bernie Punzalan 

President, Black Sheep Bowmen  
 
 

 

 

http://www.blacksheeparchery.com/
mailto:blacksheeparchery@gmail.com
http://akstatearchery.net/calendar.htm
http://www.akbowhunters.com/
http://akbowhunters.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/2018-big-game-certificates-curt-lynn-arrowhead-awards-revised.pdf
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JANUARY BUSINESS MEETING 

 The January meeting was called to order at 7:00 on January 3  by the Vice President, Jake McGraw.   

There were 6 members present. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 The Northwest Indoor sectionals will be held on March 2 and 3, 2019.   This is the only weekend 

available due to the state 5 spot shoot being held the weekend before.   The Black Sheep will host one time slot 

in addition to other locations around the state.  The times for the shoot will be at 2:00 pm and signup will be at 

1:00 pm.   Sign up sheets are posted for the State 3 spot, State 5 spot and the Northwest Sectionals.  There will 

be sign up sheets for shooters and for scorekeepers.    This is an excellent way to complete a work party by 

signing up to be a scorekeeper. 

 Election of officers is held during the first meeting in January.  Chris Jones made a motion to retain the 

current officers in their positions.  Daniel seconded the motion.  Marsha moved that nominations close.  Diana 

Lopez seconded the motion.   All were in favor.    

 The inserts for the 3D targets have been ordered, received and Ryan has been reimbursed.   Thank you 

Ryan for following up with this project. 

 The TV to view the various camera shots still needs to be mounted.   Daniel and Evan are still working 

on this. 

It is time to review and resubmit our constitution.   It is available on the website and anyone with any 

comments or suggestions, please let Pam know.  Pam has reviewed the document and suggested some minor 

changes.    She will make the changes and bring them to the February meeting for final approval.  

 

NEW  BUSINESS:  

The State indoor 3 spot tournament will be held on February 2nd and 3rd at the indoor range.   Signup 

will be at 11:00 am and the shoot will start at noon on both days. 

The State indoor 5 spot tournament will be held on February 23rd and 24th at the indoor range.   Signup 

will be at 1:00 pm and the shoot will start at 2:00 pm on both days. 

The Northwest Section indoor tournament will be held on March 2nd and 3rd at the indoor range.   

Signup will be at 1:00 pm and the shoot will start at 2:00 pm on both days.  Sign up sheets are posted on the 

board for all 3 shoots for shooters and score keepers.   Space is limited, so please sign up early. 

Daniel informed us that he will be leaving the state in the near future so we will need to look for another 

indoor range master.   Anyone interested in this position please contact Bernie or Jake and let them know.. 

Daniel moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:35.   Chris seconded the motion. The next meeting will be 

held on Thursday, February 7 at 7:00 pm at the indoor range.   

 

INDOOR RANGE MASTER REPORT:  

 The indoor spot league will begin on Saturday, January 12 at the indoor range and continue through 

March as long as there is interest.  The start time has been moved to 6:00 pm.  The cost is $5 per person per 

week.   Cubs shoot free. 

 The bow press is still needing a replacement bolt.   Follow up is begin completed and an order will be 

placed. 

 The snow and thaw have not resulted in any water on the floor yet.   Keeping show away from the 

outside door must continue to be a priority this winter so that we are in compliance with the fire codes.  

The monthly fire extinguisher inspection will be completed by Daniel at the end of the meeting. 

  

OUTDOOR RANGE MASTER REPORT: 

 No work parties are planned at this time.   

 The roads to the outdoor range are passable.   There is a berm closing off the driveway to the range.  

Targets appear to be in good condition.   Please use caution when driving these back roads as maintenance is 

not consistent and roads can be icy and the curves treacherous.    Also be aware of the posted speed limits. 
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Chris Summerville has expressed an interest in the outdoor range master position.   This will be 

discussed more with him and Bernie in January. 

 

SECRETARY / TREASURER REPORT: 

 We currently have 112 memberships.  The major expenses for December were $115.22 for Alaska 

Communications, $287.25 for Pam Jacobs to reimburse for office supplies and concessions, $1167.60 to Sadler 

Sports for the annual club insurance and officer insurance. 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:       
 
Cook Inlet Archers  3D Shoot  Jan 20       9:00 am Loretta French Range 
ASAA    Indoor 3 Spot  Feb 2 & 3      TBA  Various Locations 
Black Sheep / ASAA  Indoor 3 Spot  Feb 2 & 3      Noon  Indoor Range 
Black Sheep Bowmen      Feb Monthly Meeting Thursday, Feb 7      7:00 pm Indoor Range 
Cook Inlet Archers  3D Shoot  Feb 17       9:00 am Loretta French Range 
ASAA    Indoor 5 Spot  Feb 23 & 24      TBA  Various Locations 
Black Sheep / ASAA  Indoor 5 Spot  Feb 23 & 24      2:00 pm Indoor Range 
Black Sheep Bowmen      Mar Monthly Meeting Thursday, Feb 28     7:00 pm Indoor Range 
Black Sheep Bowmen  Northwest Sectionals Mar 2 & 3      2:00 pm Indoor Range  
Cook Inlet Archers  3D Shoot  Mar 17       9:00 am Loretta French Range 
 
 
Current Officers are: 
Bernard Punzalan, President      310-5015         punzalan-ks@att.net 
Jake McGraw, Vice President                       854-5338        jakemcgraw13@gmail.com 
Pam Jacobs, Secretary/Treasurer                333-5025         pjacobs@gci.net 
 

• Web Coordinator          Amanda Rull                   webmaster@blacksheeparchery.com 
 

• Range Masters: 

• 3D / Outdoor:                Vacant 

• Asst 3D / Outdoor: Shane Pullum  770-880-7350 shanepullum@gmail.com 

• Asst 3D / Outdoor Lisa Kelley  651-398-1681 mrs.lisa.kelley@gmail.com 

• Indoor:                       Daniel Wilson  918-381-5455 chef_wilson@live.com 

• Asst Indoor  Evan Cotten  522-0008 evan.cotten@gmail.com 

• Asst Indoor  Daniel Batalona  744-2152 batalonadaniel@yahoo.com 

 

mailto:webmaster@blacksheeparchery.com

